

320 City Road London EC1V 2NZ

moreincommon.org.uk luke@moreincommon.com

October 2022

Dear Prime Minister,

Our continued support for Ukraine has shown Britain at its best. From helping support Ukrainian troops on the ground, to working to corral international support on the world stage, to providing shelter to over 100,000 Ukrainians driven from their homes. It is no wonder then that from Kyiv to Lviv, the UK is seen as one of Ukraine's strongest allies.

That depth of support for Ukraine extends across the UK. Nothing better typifies it than the huge take up of the Homes for Ukraine scheme, which has seen families right across the UK open their doors to those seeking security and safety. We are confident that the level of civic engagement in the Hong Kong welcoming programme, community sponsorship and other schemes can provide the basis for a new approach to refugee resettlement and welcoming in the UK extending to different groups of refugees. We firmly believe sponsorship has the potential to better command public confidence in dealing with future crises, empowering communities with control over refugee resettlement.

We know that despite recent Ukrainian successes, the war is sadly unlikely to end soon. As such we believe it is vital that your new Government makes an early commitment to the Homes for Ukraine scheme with a promise of ongoing support; financial and otherwise. Only by doing so can we give refugees and hosts certainty about the future of their lives in the UK.

That commitment should involve:

- 1. A guaranteed continuation of financial payments to hosts, with the level of that payment adjusted to take account of the increased cost of living. With the UK facing a cost-of-living crisis, we echo the former Minister for Refugees' call for an increased payment to hosts to help them through the winter. The continued generosity of hosts at a time of economic strain is inspiring, but without extra support many will be unable to afford extra people in their home.
- 2. **Help refugee families find homes.** Many refugees who have arrived through resettlement and complementary pathways are now looking for their own places to rent, but they find themselves facing the known challenges of housing supply. A rental scheme for refugees who have arrived through a government-backed scheme, supported by local government who can act as guarantors for private landlords, and a central database of landlords willing to rent to refugee families would help refugees find a more permanent home more quickly.
- 3. **Give assurance on how the work will be owned and driven across Government and beyond.** In his role as Minister for Refugees, Lord Harrington held specific responsibility for oversight of the scheme and his resignation risks leaving it without a champion or trouble shooter within Government.

Your commitment to the people of Ukraine, powerfully reaffirmed during your party conference speech, is matched by widespread public support – over 70% of the public agree the UK should continue to support Ukrainian refugees. As a result, there is not only a moral, but political imperative to give certainty to the future of the scheme.

The UK has a proud history of leading the fight against tyrants and standing up for the oppressed. Homes for Ukraine sits firmly within that tradition, which is why we hope the Government will now make clear – to host families, and refugees alike – that their commitment remains unwavering.



320 City Road London EC1V 2NZ

moreincommon.org.uk luke@moreincommon.com

October 2022

Signed:

Luke Tryl, UK Director, More in Common

Kate Brown, CEO, Reset

Sunder Katwala, Director, British Future

Krish Kandiah, Director, The Sanctuary Foundation

Jenni Regan, CEO, IMIX

Enver Solomon, Chief Executive, Refugee Council

David Barclay, Managing Partner, The Good Faith Partnership

Jeannie Tweedie, Co-Director, Elmbridge CAN

Susannah Baker, Co-Chair, Community Sponsorship Alliance-UK

Laura Griffith, Project Lead for Ukraine, Citizens UK

Beth Gardiner-Smith, CEO, Safe Passage International

Lesia Scholey, Host and Volunteer ECAN

Anna Jones, CEO & Co-Founder, RefuAid

Mia Hasenson-Gross, Executive Director, René Casino, The Jewish Voice for Human Rights

Dr Edie Friedman, Executive Director, The Jewish Council for Racial Equality

Amber Bauer, CEO, forRefugees

Bella Kosmala, CEO, Here for Good

Aderonke Apata, Founder & CEO, African Rainbow Family

Aderonke Apata, Founder & Chairperson, Manchester Migrant Solidarity

Angus Clark CEO, Herts for Refugees

Christopher Desira, Seraphus

Amos Schonfield, Founder, Our Second Home

Sara Robinson, St. Augustine's Centre

Laura Beesley, Calderdale Valley of Sanctuary

Nick Harborne, CEO, Refugee Support Group (Berkshire)

Mark Goldring, Director, Asylum Welcome

Catharine Walston, Trustee, Cambridge Refugee Resettlement Campaign

Eleanor Brown, CEO, CARAS

Roger Wilson, Trustee, Hope and Aid Direct

William Nicholas Gomes, Director, The William Gomes Podcast

Rita Chadha, Co-Director, Do Good Better Foundation

Nazek Ramadan, Executive Director, Migrant Voice

Hayley Nelson BEM and Gill Rhodes BEM, Director, Learn for Life Enterprise